
Hello Nancy, 

I am replying to your request in Melanie’s absence. Thank you for your enquiry. 

It is advised that the proposal to service 5 additional vehicles at the refueller is supported. This is based 
on the information provided below and the expected negligible impact on traffic movements, being for 
only 5 additional vehicles.  

It is noted that the introduction of new vehicles to the site may require consideration in the Traffic 
Impact Assessment Report which is required to be submitted to Council as part of an Application for 
Road Works Approval, as identified in the Amended Referral Agency Submission dated 4 August 2021.   

In regard to the Construction Hours, operation on Sunday can be supported considering the submitted 
information below, the industrial nature of the area and the existing operations in the area. Should you 
wish to have the Amended Referral Agency Submission dated 4 August 2021 (CAR21/0263) changed to 
reflect this, please submit this as a request for Amended Referral Agency Submission.  

In giving the above response I refer back to Council’s original response referenced above, the conditions 
of which remain relevant.  

Please do not hesitate in contacting me if I can provide anything further on this matter.  
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